Town of Bergen Planning Board

Minutes of January 31, 2019

Bergen Town Hall
Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Lou Romano, Kathi McLaughlin, Dominick Camelio and Cindy Anderson, Alt. 

Not Present: Mark Gerhardy

Also Present: Charlie Cook and Todd Audsley for Liberty Pumps; Kriag Wall and Patrick Hastings
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. A motion to approve the December 2018 minutes was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. Due to Mark’s absence, Cindy Anderson will be a voting member this evening. 
Liberty Pumps Site Plan Approval- Todd Audsley, the project manager for Liberty Pumps,  presented the board with a plan to expand their front entrance (located at the northeast end of the building) and their  parking lot located along Appletree Avenue and Liberty Way.  The front entrance addition is primarily for enhancement purposes and will be approximately 2-3,000 square feet. As for the parking lot, there are more spaces needed for visitors entering the building. Due to a water authority easement and detention pond located on the north end of the property, the parking lot expansion cannot take place there even though it would be most ideal.There was a suggestion about utilizing the gravel parking lot located on the southwest corner of the property. Mr. Cook stated that the southwest parking lot is primarily for employee parking and would be quite a hike to the front entrance for visitors and/or customers to make. The proposed plan shows additional parking two feet from the right of way. The biggest concern with this, was snow removal from the roads, especially during times of heavy snowfall. Board members were uneasy about the proposed two feet not giving much room to accommodate that. Chairman Fink stated that he would be more at ease with giving them four feet from the right of way. To get further feedback, Dave Mason called Mike Johnson, the town highway superintendent. He stated that Mr. Johnson did not foresee a problem with parking being the two feet from the right of way. Mr. Audsley stated that he would get a drawing from their civil engineer to include exact measurements so that the board could get a better handle as to where everything would fit. The drawings will show a consistent two feet from the right of way along both Appletree Avenue and Liberty Way. 
Kriag Wall - Special Use Permit–Mr. Wall would like to purchase the old Sheard’s building located at 7451 South Lake Road for his construction business. He now runs a residential construction business in Churchville. Approximately 500 square feet of the building will be used as office space where Mr. Wall can meet with clients. Approximately 2,800 square feet will be used for storage and/or subleasing to similar businesses. Mr. Wall stated that there would not be too much outside equipment on the site. There will also be some cosmetic updates to the building but no major changes. The proposal will be sent to the county for review due to it’s location on a county road and a public hearing will be held next month.
Old/New Business

(  Dave Mason stated that the Town Board is going to issue an Operating Permit to the “Haunted House” business located on West Sweden Road.

No further business was discussed.

A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:59 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

      Ernest Haywood, Town Supervisor

